
PPFPOA Board Meeting – 9/7/22 – 5:00 PM

 In Attendance

Board
Amy Kelly
Wally Booth
Patrick Kelly
Harv Adler

Other
Randy Paquette

 Secretary’s Report – Patrick Kelly

Nate Osborne had to resign from the Board due to out-of-state work that would not allow him to fulfill 
his duties as a Board member.  Prior to the meeting, Harv Adler was appointed by the Board to fill the 
seat vacated by Nate Osborne until the Annual Meeting.  

 Treasurer's Report – Wally Booth

We have collected 95.8% of assessments. There are three property owners making payments and one 
property unpaid (owes for two years). We have also collected $9,012 in impact fees for new homes to 
be built and have earned $84 in interest income.

Year-to-date expenses total $42,834 with $60.035 available to spend.  Total available funds in bank 
account & Duke are $138,390 with another $1,171.09 in undeposited checks.

We discussed transferring additional funds to Duke to take advantage of rising interest rates.

A year-to-date budget is attached for review.

 Roads Report – Harv Adler

There has been no resurfacing in paved roads in several years, and there is quite a bit of cracking in 
many areas up and down the mountain.  The Board conducted a lengthy discussion regarding available 
options.  Asphalt costs have risen significantly, and paving contractors are booked up many months in 
advance.  It appears we will have to scale back our resurfacing plans to spread work over a longer time 
period and consider chip & tar as the only option that will work with the projected funds we have 
available.  Harv will discuss chip & tar option with Pisgah Asphalt & get an updated quote for resurfacing
Pisgah Forest Drive up to the power line easement.  Per Harv’s earlier conversation with Mike Miller at 
Pisgah Asphalt, the earliest the work can be done would be August of next year.

Harv updated the Board regarding speeding in the community & the possibility of installing speed 
bumps.  While it is acknowledged by the Board that speeding in the community remains a problem, the 
installation of speed bumps is strongly opposed by many residents.  The Board has decided at this time 
that installation of speed bumps is not something we will pursue, especially in light of the need for 



resurfacing and the anticipated cost.  Harv is going to get estimates for installing additional speed limit 
signs.

The Board discussed reported kudzu patches on a few properties in the community and discussed what 
could be done.  Chan had provided an estimate of $850 for some initial spraying of one of the patches, 
and the property owner had given approval.  It was decided that more investigation needed to be done 
to verify the patches in question were actually kudzu before moving forward with spraying.  (Note:  Harv
and Patrick inspected all areas with Chan immediately following the Board meeting and determined that
all three patches were wild grapevine.)

 Other Business

The next Board meeting was scheduled for October 20th at 5:00 PM to be held via Zoom.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:48 PM.




